Har-Brack Class of '63 May Newsletter

60th Reunion Date: Reminder: Jim Horneman made reservations at the Saxon Inn (https://www.thesaxoninn.com/) for **Saturday, September 30, 2023, from 1 to 5 PM**. Attendees will be responsible for their drinks and food orders, with coffee and cupcakes provided by the class treasury (Thanks, Diana Bollinger Smay).

Folks are responding positively to the 60th reunion on September 30, 2023. Some who have said yes, possibly, or maybe that they'll attend are:

John Affrica, Nick Aretz, Fran Arevalo Ziemkiewicz, Jim Baird, Bonnie Bole Orkow, Diana Bollinger Smay, Kathy Bonner Buton, Dale Brenneman, Heather Cromer, Joe Daum, Bill Davis, Rich Glogowski, Joyce Grinchuk Reed, Denny Hatajik, Roy Waugh, Eleanor Heineman Mitton, Donna Helgert Sushynski, Steve Hloznik, Jim Horneman, Dotty Sue Hunter and Joe Welsh, Nancy Kammerdeiner Callan, Joe Mallet, Dennis Maradei, Elaine Matsik DeSanto, Barry McClain, Neal McGee, Peggy McQuade Hedden, Ron Micuch, Ken Nulph, Sheryl Orr Asbury, Rita Paustenbaugh January, Don/Richard/Pinky Pinkerton, Rich Popowicz, Tom Rafalko, Ray Reczynski, Marsha Romanowski Smouse, Joe Ryznar, Stasia Sadulski Fitzgerald, Rusty Schaeffer, John Sell, Mary Ann Sudy Danko, Larry Vecchi, Vivian Vecchi Marino, Joan Viana Derringer, Paulette Volna Maust, Sandra Wegner Thorp, Jim Wilson, Chuck Yangula, Joe Zagst. Remember to call Donna Helgert Sushynski at (412) 860-8778 to make reservations by September 1. Space inside and outside is limited. Carpool, if possible.



We need help finding a couple of people. Caroline Dudeck Holthouse and Tom Emerson have disappeared. Any clues? All classmates for whom we have phone numbers are being called. Messages have been left for many, but we also had quite a number of "no longer in service" recordings or blocked calls.

See < http://www.harbrackclassof63.org/> to check if your information is correct, or you know of contacts for others. We don't list phone #s on this site because it's not secure. That means emails may be used by others, so be careful opening them.

Some pf the people for whom we need help finding are:

Gary Arcurio, Rosetta Brooks Bush, JoAnn Busatto Conforti, Bob Bush, Susan Chernan Scovern, Ed Drahos, Caroline Dudeck Holthouse, Rich Fishkin, Elaine Glogowki and John Malak, Keith Gourley, Veronica Pirch Zandarski, Greg Poole, Theresa Potvoricky Habib, Judy Prager Rowe, Paul Raymont, Mary Susanne Simon Heggins, Darwin Stivenson, Caryl Swirceski Phillips, Dave Szweczak, Marjorie Teeters Fish, Norm Walker, Daniel Wendt, Gail Wiles Bosak, Carol Wolfe Geary, Bob Wygonik, Ken Zalundy.

From reliable Tom Delp who responds to almost all our posts:

Ya know, when I read some of these names in the newsletter, I can still picture their faces even back to grade school. Why can't I remember why I went into the next room or where I left that tool. Anybody remember Maureen (Reene) McDonough from sixth grade at Birdville? I saw her name in a technical paper I was reading at 3AM (yea, I'm weird - have trouble sleeping) and did some googling to find this: https://www.canr.msu.edu/people/ maureen mcdonough. I think it's her. Interesting line of work. I find it also interesting that there are so many classmates that nobody can find. I think one of the first was Dave Seaton -Jim Glendenning was another. Another thing I find interesting is the number of folks who never left the greater Pittsburgh area and those who stayed in the Heights and Natrona. I've lived in eight states, FL and AK twice, and one foreign country. Maybe someone can top that but I'm thinking about one more move out of FL. Some would say I'm looking for love (congrats Joe), others say I'm just looking for my lost shaker of salt. Maybe Jimmy found it. I may have mentioned that when Covid started, I started home canning meat, vegetables, and stuff. I'm sure it's over 1500 jars but I had to stop. I ran out of room to stack it and my daughter hollered at me every time I did another batch. She's worse than having a wife. "stop canning - get down off that ladder, finish that project" Jeez!! She doesn't realize she is messing with her inheritance. I guess some of you "athletic" types are still in the race but I'm getting tired. Those who were smart enough to plan for your "golden years" - good job. I still have 2.5 acres to mow, a house to paint, both in and out, and a 27' power boat to finish building. Also, with the climate anomalies the country has been seeing, I expect this hurricane season to be a dilly. The last one, Ian, missed me by thirty miles. I had no damage. Thirty miles north - total destruction to some areas. I really would like to be in the mountains of TN. Probably just run into forest fires there. Oh-well. Keep those cards and letters coming - to Suzanne. I'm glad she is doing what she does.

Thanks, Tom. Send updates and news by reply email or text/call me at (203)770-3155. Suzanne Gearinger Burley